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5
6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

(Gavel).

The Parks and Agriculture

7

Committee will please come to order.

8

meeting of September 16th, 2004.

This is the

And we have in attendance with us the

9

10

Vice-Chair of the Committee, Mr. Robert Carroll.

11

also have Member Michael Molina, Member Joseph

12

Pontanilla, and Member Charmaine Tavares, and also

13

joining us we have our Budget Chair, Mr. Riki

14

Hokama.

15

Shelly Espeleta, Clarita Balala.

16

Counsel, we have Mr. Robert Kim, Attorney Kim.

17

also have -- or did I say the wrong name?

18

sorry.

19

Development Ms. Lynn Araki-Regan.

20
21

We

With Staff we have Mr. David Raatz, Ms.
From Corporation
We

J.D.

I'm

And we also have with us from Economic

As resource people we have in the
audience Mr. --

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Parks

-- Glenn Correa.

Yes.

And for Parks we

24

have Mr. Glenn Correa, who is our Parks Director.

25

We have Mr. Bob Straub.

We also have with us two
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1

other resource people.

All right, this afternoon

2

oh, I see Mr. Jeff Anderson.

3

looking for.

4

appreciate all of you attending.

That's who I was

He's also with Parks, and I really

This afternoon we have on our agenda just two

5
6

items.

The first item is Number PA-15, which is

7

authorizing a grant of a license for the Maui

8

Invitational Basketball Tournament.

9

is in receipt of County Communication 04-215 from

The Committee

10

the Budget Director transmitting a proposed

11

resolution of that same title.

12

of the audience that are signed up so far to

13

testify, and because we only have two testifiers

14

thus far,

15

public testimony.

16

turn off your pagers and their cell phones, or at

17

least put them to the silent mode.

18

questions at any point in time with regard to the

19

proceedings, just please ask Staff rather than

20

interrupt the proceedings.

We have two members

I will give the ordinary ten minutes for

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I would ask that everyone please

If you have any

Could we close that door?

If we could please -- as a courtesy,

23

please just close the door.

We're having some

24

construction work done and it's a little bit

25

distracting.

So I really appreciate everyone's
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5

indulgence.
And thank you, Mr. Correa, for joining us up

2
3

here on the hot seat.
With that, I will proceed with the first

4

If you wish to testify or save your testimony

5

item.

6

till the item comes forward, I'll let you know.

7

only have two testifiers, though, and so far we have

8

Mr. Ernest Rezents and Ms. Terryl Vencl, both

9

testifying separately on two different items.

We

So

10

with that being said, I would entertain testimony on

11

the first item, and that would be on PA-2, which is

12

the second item on our agenda, Mr. Ernest Rezents,

13

if you would please come forward, Ernie.

14

you prefer, Ernie to testify when that item comes

15

forward?

16

MR. REZENTS:

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Or would

I prefer that.
All right.

You'll have that option.

And

18

our only other testifier at this point is Ms. Terryl

19

Vencl, and she's with the Maui Visitors Bureau.

20

Terryl, please come forward.

21
22

.

MS. VENCL:

So,

. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

Aloha, Chairwoman Johnson, Committee Members.

23

My name is Terryl Vencl.

I'm the Executive Director

24

of the Maui Visitors Bureau.

25

support the contract on your agenda between the Maui

I am here today to
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1

Invitational and the County of Maui.

I know that

2

these folks have worked hard for well over a year to

3

come up with this contract and to try to answer and

4

work with the County of Maui to get the -

5

contract done and approved, and so I'm basically

6

here today to ask you for your support for this item

7

on the agenda today.

get the

8

Please know that this is something that the

9

Maui Visitors Bureau supports, has supported for a

10

number of years, and we know that they bring in an

11

average of 8 to $9 million in a three or four-day

12

period of time to our community.

13

offer free basketball clinics to our children, and

14

there's a lot of good that comes out of this

15

initiative, and I hope that you will continue to

16

support it.

19

Mahalo.

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

17

18

We know that they

CHAIR JOHNSON:
testifier?

Thank you.

Are there any questions of the

Seeing none.

20

Thank you very much, Terryl, for coming.

21

Are there any other members in the audience

22

that wish to testify, any of our community members,

23

on this particular item?

24

testimony just on this item only, then, but we do

25

have two representatives in the audience in case

For now I will close
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1

Committee members would like them to participate,

2

and that's Mike Myers and also Ms. Briana Wells from

3

the KemperSports organization.

4

Having said that, if there are questions that

5

arise, I'm sure they will be made available to

6

answer any of your questions, Members.

7

Would you like to give a brief overview,

8

Mr. Correa, at this time, or would you prefer to do

9

it, Ms. Araki-Regan?

10
11

Ms. Araki-Regan will give us

an overview.
MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Okay.

Good afternoon, Committee Chair

12

Johnson and Members of the Parks and Agriculture

13

Committee.

14

Myers and Ms. Briana Wells of KemperSports for not

15

only being here today but for working with Mayor

16

Arakawa, his Administration, including the Mayor's

17

Office of Economic Development and the Department of

18

Parks and Recreation, in doing everything possible

19

in ensuring that the annual Maui Invitational

20

Basketball Tournament remain on Maui, as well as

21

being an outstanding community partner.

22

very much.

23

First, I wanted to thank Mr. Michael

Thank you

As I mentioned at the Budget and Finance

24

Committee meeting two days ago, it is important to

25

understand the significance of and embrace the Maui
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1

Invitational Basketball Tournament which annually

2

and positively impacts our local economy.

3

an economic equation provided by the Hawaii Tourism

4

Authority, we have determined that the economic

5

impact from total sales generated by visitor

6

expenditures totaled over $5 million last year,

7

nearly $7 million in 2002, and $6.4 million in 2001

8

for this three-day annual tournament.

9

Based on

This economic impact from total sales

10

generated by visitor expenditures does not include

11

the total sales generated in business expenditures,

12

such as advertising and collateral, TV production

13

and operations, as well as revenues generated by the

14

non-profit organizations.

15

this figure was $2.156 million in 2003, $2.5 million

16

in 2002, and nearly $2 million in 2001.

17

organizations include Boy Scouts of Maui,

18

Lahainaluna High School, Baldwin High School, Napili

19

Canoe Club, Aloha House, Na Wahine Basketball group,

20

Say Aloha, and Job Corps.

21

Based on the HTA formula,

Such dollars are substantial.

Non-profit

However, such

22

amounts that I mentioned do not even include the

23

countless in-kind contributions provided by

24

KemperSports to our community.

25

they provided to our community include:

Examples of what
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1

Free Throw, where one Maui student is teamed up with

2

one participating team coach and shoots free throws,

3

a $300 contribution to winning teams of Maui -- Maui

4

schools, and $250 contribution to each other

5

participating Maui students' schools are provided; a

6

kids clinic hosted by Chaminade; tournament

7

basketballs were donated to Lahaina Civic Center and

8

Lahainaluna High School; Gatorade products,

9

including coolers, were donated to Lahaina Civic

10

Center and Lahainaluna High School; and free

11

tournament single game tickets for Maui school

12

groups and basketball teams.

13

improve our Lahaina Civic Center facility,

14

KemperSports has assisted in the floor improvements

15

valued at $50,000 and helped in differing

16

approximately $60,000 in air conditioning costs.

Furthermore, to

17

I humbly ask you to embrace this tournament

18

not only because they bring millions of dollars to

19

our economy, but it promotes our wonderful island

20

through the extensive media coverage on not only the

21

tournament itself, but Maui island in general.

22

visual coverage is essential and important, as it

23

entices others to come to future tournaments, other

24

sporting activities, as well as simply for vacation.

25

Such

Furthermore, as I know many other cities and
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1

counties have expressed desire to entice

2

KemperSports in taking the tournament to other

3

jurisdictions, it is critical that we support and

4

encourage Kemper to keep this tournament here on the

5

Valley Isle, and one critical way in doing so is

6

your affirmative decision today.

7

would ensure that the tournament remain here on Maui

8

this year in November as well as the next eight

9

years.

10

Your approval

In response to the Budget and Finance

11

Committee meeting two days ago, representatives from

12

the Parks Department and I met with Mr. Myers and

13

Ms. Wells to further discuss the terms of the

14

license agreement before you.

15

negotiations, KemperSports and the Administration

16

have agreed to amend Section 6 of the license

17

agreement, and I'll provide you a copy of the letter

18

which was provided to me today.

19

letter, the rental fee -- if you look at paragraph 6

20

of the proposed license agreement before you, it

21

states that $2,400 would be the annual rental fee

22

for the use of the premises from this year all the

23

way to 2012.

24
25

After further

Looking at this

And basically after negotiations between
Kemper and the Administration, we agreed that the
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rental fee for use of the premises would be $2,400

2

in 2004, and that amount would increase by $100 each

3

year.

4

2,600; all the way up to 2012, and that rental fee

5

would be 3,200.

6

deposit fees would remain the same on an annual

7

basis.

8
9

So 2005, next year, would be 2,500; 2006,

The custodial deposit and key

Thank you.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Is there anything -- are there any

questions of the members of Ms. Araki-Regan at this

10

point?

Seeing none.

11

would you like to comment at all?

12

MR. CORREA:

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I will allow -- Mr. Correa,

No comment, Madam Chair.
Okay, and J.D., do you have any comments

14

as to the recent amendment that was just made or

15

proposed as to it being a substantive amendment to

16

the resolution or the license agreement?

17

want a minute to look at it?

18
19
20

MR. KIM:

Or do you

At this time I don't believe it's a substantive

amendment to the licensing agreement.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you.

We also have

21

with us Mr. Wayne Fujita from the Finance Department

22

and Mr. Francis Miyazono and Roxanne Teshima.

23

Are there any questions at all from any

24

members in regard to this particular license

25

agreement at this time?

Councilmember Tavares.
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12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, could we have somebody

2

explain to us how the figure was arrived at, the

3

2,400 for the first -- the first year, which seems

4

to be the base now that's being applied.

5

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Okay, it's my understanding that if you

6

look at the -- the fee structure of the use of the

7

gymnasium, which Lahaina Civic Center is defined to

8

be, with air conditioning the rental fee per day

9

would be $800.

And although the Lahaina Civic

10

Center would be used by -- for the purpose of the

11

tournament ten days prior to the November three-day

12

event as well as I guess to -- to break down and to

13

clean up they would need three additional days after

14

the three-day tournament, it's a total of 13 days.

15

However, after months of negotiations, we finally

16

had agreed to charge them the regular Type 5 fee,

17

which would be $800 per day, times three, which is

18

the amount of days that the tournament actually

19

takes place.

20

negotiation.

21

And this was after months of

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And where did the discussion go

22

when you talked about the 10 percent of gross

23

receipts, which according to the Chapter 13, that's

24

what a Type 5 is, is a fee per day or 10 percent of

25

the gross receipts, whichever is greater?
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1

have the Parks Department comment on this, since

2

it's their fee schedule?

3
4
5

CHAIR JOHNSON:
would you
MR. CORREA:

Teshima.

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

8

forward.

10

do you wish Mr. Miyazono or Finance.

Madam Chair, I would like to have Roxanne

6

9

Mr. Correa, would you care to comment or

Oh, okay.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We were all involved.

MS. ARAKI -REGAN:

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

John Buck.
And Mr. Buck is not available today.

He's

on Molokai.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

about it.

19

MS. TESHIMA:

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

21

Roxanne.

22

So, Roxanne, Glenn, who else from

Parks was at the negotiations?

14

16

Was Roxanne Teshima the person

involved in the negotiations?

11

13

Roxanne, if you would just come

MS. TESHIMA:

Yes, I know, and I'm not happy

Hi.
Just state your name for the record,

My name is Roxanne Teshima.

I'm the Special

23

Events and Grants Coordinator for the Parks

24

Department.

25

I guess they went back and forth in the decision

When we did the negotiation, it was
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1

making as far as the fees, and they -- as a group

2

they decided to do it similar to how the first Hula

3

Bowl contract was, that they would just charge the

4

flat fee of -- which it was a $500 fee plus the 300

5

air conditioned fee, which is what the current fees

6

are for Type 5 permits, and delete the 10 percent

7

and go through a contract versus going through -- if

8

they did it through a permit, it would have been

9

including the 10 percent of the gross receipts.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

the explanation.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Is that all, Councilmember Tavares?

Okay.

Yeah, that's all for now.

Councilmember Pontanilla.

Keep in mind, Members, we also have the

15

16

people from KemperSports here if you have any

17

questions that you wish to pose to them.

18

Just

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Okay, thank you, Madam Chair.

19

Question for the Parks.

20

percent based on the

21

three-day basketball tournament, what would that

22

figure be, or would you know?

23

MR. CORREA:

In regards to the 10
I guess gross total for that

Madam Chair, Councilmember Pontanilla, we can

24

get that figure for you.

25

now.

We don't have it with us
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1

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Mr. Correa, would

2

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah, striking 10 percent on

3

the gross receipts as compared to the $2,400, would

4

the KemperSports people have that information?

5

MR. MYERS:

No.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

7

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

They would not, okay.
One thing I wanted to point out, if I

8

may, Committee Chair Johnson, is the Maui

9

Invitational Basketball Tournament has been here for

10

the last 15 years, 15 plus or minus years, and up

11

till now, because KemperSports partners with

12

Chaminade, Chaminade has always served as the Parks

13

facility applicant and Parks Department, the County

14

of Maui, because we want to encourage this type of

15

event to come here, has always agreed to co-sponsor

16

this event with Chaminade, which results in no fees

17

to be charged, because it would be a non-profit

18

organization utilizing the facility.

19

is any time the Parks Department co-sponsors the

20

event, there's no charge to using the facility.

And secondly

21

And to entice KemperSports to -- to have this

22

event over the next nine years, we thought that this

23

$2,400 rental fee and 100 subsequent increase per

24

year was -- was reasonable by both parties.

25

two, it would give us assurance that the air
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1

conditioned Lahaina Civic Center be utilized over

2

the next nine years.

3

impact that this tournament brings to Maui

4

community -- and not only to the Maui community,

5

non-profit organizations, the youth who we're trying

6

to help become good citizens, they do so much for

7

the community that, you know, we thought that this

8

rental fee of $2,400, we would, one, be receiving

9

revenue, unlike the past 15 years, and two, it would

In light of the economic

10

ensure that this tournament remain on Maui for the

11

next nine years.

12

And, you know, in light of the economic

13

impact, the millions of dollars that this tournament

14

brings to Maui County, you know, to -- to discourage

15

KemperSports because of a rental fee, which

16

potentially may not even result in them wanting to

17

continue the tournament, you know, we have to weigh

18

the economic impact and the fees, especially in

19

light of we haven't charged any fees to date.

20

I'm surprised that they're even willing to pay the

21

fees, because they could very well continue to have

22

Chaminade apply on an annual basis and not have to

23

pay a dime.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

So

The reason why I ask that

question is just for my own curiosity.
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1

know, looking at the 10 percent gross receipt as a

2

base, a base for me, actually, in regards to, you

3

know, if in the event it wasn't sponsored by the

4

County, what would be the receipts for the County of

5

Maui?

6

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

7

mentioned.

We could get the figures, as Mr. Correa

8

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

10
11
12

Okay.

Thank you.

Any other members have questions?

Councilmember Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I'll wait until everyone's had a

chance, first chance.

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Councilmember Molina.
Thank you, Madam Chair.

As far as

15

the number of days the organization can use the

16

facility, currently they use it for six days, up to

17

six days?

Three days for --

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

20

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22

Thirteen.

Ten -- seven days prior to the -Seven days prior and six days

after?

23

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

24

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

25

Thirteen.

Three days after.
Three days after.

Is there a limit

under the current agreement as to how many number of
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days they can use?

2

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Thirteen.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thirteen, that's their absolute

4

limit.

5

that limits the number of days?

6

Council, you know, approval is not required, how can

7

the County control the number of days that

8

KemperSports marketing

9

And, let's see, but is there a provision

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

And if the County

It's specified in paragraph 3, use of

10

the premises, paragraph 3D, in fact, licensee is

11

hereby authorized to use the premises for the

12

activities between 8:00 a.m. and 10:00 beginning on

13

the date which is seven days before the Maui

14

Invitational Tournament and ending on the date that

15

is three days after the end of the Maui Invitational

16

Tournament.

17

is subject to the reasonable approval and discretion

18

of the Director.

Any additional access to the premises

19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

22
23
24
25

Et cetera, et cetera.

clarification.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Yes.

All right.

Thank you for that

Thank you, Madam Chair.
Any other questions?

Councilmember

Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Thank you, Madam Chair, for
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allowing me to participate in your Committee this

2

afternoon.

3

the Budget Committee meeting but this afternoon,

4

Madam Chair, and I will pose a few questions,

5

please.

6

Administration, that even after hearing some of the

7

comments by the members of the Budget and Finance

8

Committee, you folks have agreed to a fee proposal

9

that I don't think is close to some of even what the

I've listened intently not only during

It is interesting, the comments from the

10

Committee on Tuesday -- Budget Committee had hoped,

11

one, would have been presented this afternoon.

12

Let me first say, why do you -- does this

13

Administration choose to treat events differently?

14

Hula Bowl, we charge by the seat, yet you choose to

15

approach this from a different manner, and I can't

16

even understand the basis for the $100 a year

17

increase.

18

differently?

19

County facilities.

20

Chaminade, I'm glad that the Chair has agreed to

21

have this broadcasted.

22

from this tournament and they pay nothing to the

23

County, but they take home $160,000 back to Oahu.

24

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So why do we treat the events
Both are well established.

Both use

And again, while you mention

Chaminade makes $160,000

Could I answer?
Please, please, Ms. Araki-Regan.
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MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

I understand Budget Chair Hokama's

2

concern, and we addressed this issue during our

3

meeting yesterday with Parks Department.

4

in the discussions when the Hula Bowl license

5

agreement was executed and deliberated on, but

6

first, the license -- the proposed license agreement

7

that came before the Council for review and

8

consideration was similar to the license agreement

9

that -- that we have before you.

I wasn't

I think it's upon

10

Council's deliberation that the fee structure was

11

changed to reflect fees generated from a portion of

12

the ticket revenues.

13

Secondly, is that the fee structure is

14

different because the two sporting events, in our

15

opinion, are very, very different and should not be

16

treated similarly.

17

oranges.

18

tournament.

19

days with multiple games on each day.

20

involved in getting the field ready for the Hula

21

Bowl on an annual basis is tremendous.

22

understanding that it is much more expensive to

23

operate, much more expensive to prepare for, and

24

that the fees based on the tickets sold is more

25

reflective in a way because it generates more

It's like comparing apples and

First of all, Hula Bowl is a one-day, one
Maui Invitational Tournament is three

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

The manpower

It's my

PA 9/16/04

21

1

monies, as much as 11,000, as we discussed two days

2

ago.

3

Tournament, in terms of improvements that need to be

4

done to the Civic Center, it's very minimal prior to

5

the November tournament each year.

6

And as compared to this Maui Invitational

Furthermore, significant improvements have

7

been made by Kemper for this tournament to be held

8

at Lahaina Civic Center.

9

conditioning was provided, monies that is, the

As I mentioned, air

10

flowing improvements, all totaling about $110,000.

11

And as much as we value the Hula Bowl, because we

12

appreciate the Hula Bowl and appreciate the economic

13

impact that the Hula Bowl brings to Maui, Hula Bowl

14

hasn't made the type of contributions and

15

improvements that KemperSports has shown such good

16

faith in in providing the County.

17

Furthermore, the Hula Bowl license agreement

18

is only for five years, so the Hula Bowl may

19

potentially end in 2007{ if not earlier, whereas

20

this license agreement is nine years long.

21

have -- we potentially, if this license agreement is

22

approved, have and can be assured that this

23

wonderful tournament that heavily impacts our

24

economy in a positive way stay here up until 2012,

25

and I think it's critical that the County encourage
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and support this type of tournament to remain here

2

than discouraging them and possibly taking advantage

3

of other cities and counties that have approached

4

them to take the tournament back to their area.

5

And so after months of negotiations, you

6

know, as much as maybe we could have potentially,

7

you know, demanded more monies, after months of

8

negotiation, you know, the 2,400 was agreed upon.

9
10
11

12

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes.

Chair.

Chair, if I may, please.

The representative also from Kemper

is here if you
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Yes, I am well aware, and I have

13

met Mr. Myers and Ms. Wells and they have had

14

previous discussions with me, and I can say that

15

they do represent their interest very, very well.

16

But, you know, I hear a lot of things, and yet you

17

provide this Committee with no documentation to

18

verify your statements regarding the numbers, the

19

monies.

20

you.

21

this license term of agreement.

22

long-term license consideration is very, very good.

23

I don't have a problem with that part.

24

is whether or not the amount of fees that we are

25

asking Kemper to participate with us in is fair or

Because I'm going to be real up front with

I have no problem supporting the request of
I think this
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not.
I think it

Obviously I have my concerns.

2
3

should be slightly higherl and I would think that we

4

would look at terms such as every two years we go

5

and do a reopener where both parties come back to a

6

tablel discuss itl and see if there's a need to

7

adjust.

8

but if both parties agree it can be adjusted l then

9

let's go with another new number.

And if both parties says

that's fine l

nOI

But to set it for

10

nine years and $100 a year?

11

acknowledge Kemper's participation in providing and

12

helping in improvements

13

tax -- our tax base has provided hundreds of

14

thousands of dollars also now

15

millions to the visitor industry as one of our major

16

tax base generators to help promote.

I

Because while I will

this County through this

okay.

l

We provide

I

let's not

18

forget all the factors that are involved.

And what

19

has Parks Department have to say?

20

point of view l Ms. Araki-Regan l from an economic

21

development standpoint.

22

Department's position?

17

23

So if we're going to talk numbers

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I understand your

What is our Parks

If you would l Mr. Correal because I met

24

this morning with Mr. Anderson

25

say something

I

Jeff?

I

would you like to

Because I know this event
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really is conducted in your facility, and you

2

probably have the greatest amount of first-hand

3

knowledge, would you care to step forward?

4

you want to go to the podium, or if you want to come

5

up, have a seat, whichever is most convenient.

6

Jeff, if you could just state your name for the

7

record and address some of the questions that have

8

been posed in terms of how does it impact your

9

Department, what is your understanding or your role

10
11

Yeah, if

And,

with regard to this particular event?
MR. ANDERSON:

Okay.

Madam Chair, Council Members, thank

12

you for inviting me up.

My name is Jeff Anderson.

13

I'm the District Supervisor for West Maui.

14

most importantly I can provide a personal aspect,

15

where I've been involved with the tournament for

16

eight years now.

17

view, we're looking at more the residual effects of

18

the tournament on our community.

19

deal of benefit, some of which has been documented

20

so far.

21

instance, answered a very serious liability and

22

safety risk, which Kemper helped us address.

23

the work that we do on the Civic Center is reflected

24

throughout the year, where we have a very large

25

youth basketball program in West Maui which benefits

I think

I think from a Parks' point of

There's a great

The monies that went into the floor,
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1

greatly from the work done on the center.

2

donations that come in from the tournament, we're

3

able to give out tournament basketballs as prizes

4

and things of that nature, which are really big for

5

the kids and the youth.

6

effect that we see, and as a Department, those are

7

the types of things we're looking at, the community

8

benefits that we playoff of this.

9

The

It's really, I mean, an

The clinic that we talked about, Parks is

10

doing in conjunction with Chaminade University,

11

we're looking at doubling in size this year.

12

looking at at least 200 participants, which the kids

13

just go crazy.

The Chaminade players are there and

14

teaching them.

The coaches are teaching them.

15

Again, just that great personal aspect that comes

16

out of this tournament.

17

We're

Again, I think that's the philosophy of us as

18

a Department.

We want this event, whatever way we

19

can -- we can work with Kemper to put this on and

20

make it happen, the benefits are so great that I

21

think it just behooves us to if you want to say make

22

concessions to make the contract happen, then I

23

think it's -- the benefits just greatly out weigh

24

any looking for any percentage or what have you, and

25

I think that's why we got away from that.
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1

just looking at a base figure that was -- that would

2

be agreeable to both parties and would keep the

3

tournament here and keep Maui in the spotlight

4

nationwide.

5

We have numerous people throughout the year,

6

dozens and dozens of people that come, knock on my

7

door and say, can I go look at the gym?

8

see where this tournament's played.

9

up there and show us around.

We want to

Can you take us

We have -- we have two

10

big youth tournaments during the summer, the Maui

11

Summer Classic, that's the summertime, and then we

12

have a Winter Classic also, a Holiday Classic, and

13

one of the big draws is the fact that teams can come

14

here and play on the same court as the college

15

players.

16

that Duke was here and Kansas was here and that's

17

their favorite team and, wow, these guys played on

18

this court.

19

map also.

20

residual benefits that have come from that.

21
22

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And they get such a kick out of the fact

It's really put the Civic Center on the
And as I said, just a lot -- a lot of

Thank you very much, Jeff.

Are there any other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Mr. Hokama.

Just a comment to what was shared

24

by the Parks Administration.

Okay, most of us

25

have -- are old enough to know when this was the
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1

Chaminade Classic held on Oahu, and basically

2

Hawaiian Airlines was one of the original tournament

3

sponsors many, many, many years ago.

4

come to Maui?

5

Oahu.

6

it's part of a Kemper event, Maui has just as much

7

to do to making it a success -- success as the

8

quality of teams that come to play here, in my

9

estimation.

And why did it

Because they couldn't make it go on

So Maui, besides Kemper -

and now eventually

So I wouldn't down play the role that

10

Maui has played in making this tournament as

11

successful as it is as a recruitment tool for the

12

top schools to bring their players to Maui in X

13

amount of years that plays in a tournament that's

14

been recognized that you have a potential as an MIT

15

champion, the possibility of being an NCAA National

16

Champion.

17

Arizonas that have gone on to be National

18

Championships that have won the Maui Invitational.

19

We have the Michigans, the Dukes, the

And isn't it interesting, it's called the

20

Maui Invitational, not the Chaminade Classic.

21

wouldn't underestimate the role that Maui has played

22

in helping to make this tournament as successful as

23

it is with Kemper's participation and the other

24

previous sponsors of this now well acknowledged and

25

recognized tournament.
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And while others would like to have this

2

tournament, our advantage, people, is there's only

3

one Maui.

4

of us, remember, the Council's included.

5

don't get to hear about anything till six weeks

6

before tournament?

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So when you say you negotiate on behalf
And we

Thank you, Chairman.

Any other questions?

Because we've been

8

talking about the event, are there any objections to

9

Mr. Myers coming forward and just addressing some of

10

the things that perhaps we have not been able to

11

address?

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Madam Chair, I have a question

for Mr. Anderson.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes.

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Mr. Anderson, the $2,400 fee,

16

would that basically cover the cost for the ten or

17

thirteen-day period in regards to your manpower, the

18

electricity that we use?

19

have provided the County with a lot of concession in

20

regards to fixing the floor, participating in the

21

air conditioning unit, also provided training to

22

some of our youngsters, but what I'm interested in

23

is that $2,400, will it cover the costs for all of

24

the manpower that we provide as well as the

25

utilities that we use for that thirteen-day period?

I understand that Kemper
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MR. ANDERSON:

Well, our Parks and Recreation Department

2

here on Maui is set up such that we're not a

3

business.

4

line.

5

where we recoup the costs by the fees, no matter

6

what it is.

7

weekend, which tremendous community -- and I'm not

8

trying to skirt the issue there, but -- by

9

mentioning another -- another event, but, you know,

10

certainly a great community event and thousands and

11

thousands of people come, but we put a lot of

12

time -- time, effort, and energy into it, and money,

13

and, again, at birthday parties or -- one-year

14

birthday parties, weddings, whatever we have in the

15

community centers, the fees do not nearly cover the

16

time, the manpower, the cost of the air

17

conditioning, the electricity.

18

We're not looking at balancing the bottom

I don't believe there's any event we run

We just had the Taste of Lahaina last

We're just not -- we're just not set up that

19

way to run to balance the bottom line.

20

your question, no, the 2,400 wouldn't, but I'm just

21

making the point that we're not set up that way as a

22

business entity, if you will.

23

programs, events, services, and use our budgets as

24

wisely as possible to make it happen to benefit the

25

community.

We're here to provide
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1

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Yes, I had asked the question of the

3

Members, would any of you object at this point if we

4

at least allowed the people that have rearranged

5

their plans to be here this morning -- or this

6

afternoon to just say a few words at least with

7

regard to this subject?

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

10
11

MR. MYERS:

No objection.

Okay, thank you.

If you would, Mike.

Thank you, Chairwoman Johnson and Members of

the Council.

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

13

MR. MYERS:

And if you could state your name.

My name is Michael Myers.

I'm Senior Vice

14

President with KemperSports.

I felt compelled at

15

this point to get up here and say a few words.

16

spoke with a number of you at the Council meeting,

17

or the Budget and Finance Committee meeting two days

18

ago.

19

things, if I may, with your indulgence.

20

always approached -- we at KemperSports have always

21

approached this tournament and this relationship

22

with the County of Maui as a true partnership.

23

feel -- and we always look for ways to make that

24

partnership as desirable and as meaningful as it can

25

be to the people of Maui, to the taxpayers of Maui,

I

And I just wanted to reiterate a couple of
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to the citizens of Maui.
A number of those services provided by the

2
3

non-profit organizations which Ms. Araki-Regan read

4

a few moments ago aren't necessarily services for

5

the tournament that we would otherwise have or

6

retain anybody to provide.

7

services that we have in essence created as a means

8

of involving many of these non-profit organizations

9

so that they can benefit financially from the

Many of those are

10

tournament over the course of the last 15 years.

11

don't know any other way to say how committed we are

12

to this event and to this County as a partner in

13

this.

14

I

I know a comment was made earlier about our

15

speaking very well when it comes to our

16

self-interest r and I -- with all due respectr we

17

have always treated this and will continue to treat

18

this r however long term you allow us to make that

19

relationship thrive r as a committed partnershipr as

20

something which we want to look in every way

21

possible to making this as invaluable an event for

22

the County of Maui as it can be.

23

collectivelYr with all of the partners in this room

24

and all of you sitting here r have done a pretty good

25

job of that over the course of a number of years.

I think we
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1

And the future is very bright for this event indeed.

2

And I haven't always sensed, with all due respect,

3

the same feeling of mutual respect for what we are

4

bringing to the table and what we are trying to do

5

for you that I feel we have delivered in good faith

6

every step of the way.

7

I fell in love with Maui the first time I

8

carne here many years ago, and that hasn't changed.

9

And my company's approach to this tournament -- and

10

I agree with you wholeheartedly, Mr. Hokama, when

11

you say that Maui has an awful lot to do and we

12

cannot forget that with the success of this

13

tournament over the course of the now 20 -- well,

14

the 17 years that it's been on the island of Maui,

15

there's no question about that, and we have never

16

for a second underestimated or under valued that on

17

our end, and I hope you would accept that.

18

It is the honest truth.

Would this

19

tournament exist in other places?

20

I think we're pretty good at what we do in terms of

21

operating a tournament and finding ways to make it a

22

success.

23

without Maui being a part of that and being the horne

24

venue for this?

25

Could it thrive?

But could it be the event that it is today

Probably not.

The negotiations that were entered into more
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1

than 12 months ago with regard to this licensing

2

agreement were ones that we in part initiated in our

3

consultation with the Administration long ago.

4

could have tried to find a way to remain the status

5

quo with Chaminade as our host school as a

6

not-for-profit entity, but we too wanted this

7

long-term commitment to reflect the mutual support

8

and commitment that we each feel for this event, and

9

that I believe everybody in this room feels.

We

I don't want to take up any more of your

10
11

time.

My time unfortunately is a little bit short

12

today.

13

be here today with you.

14

days ago, I didn't expect to be able to make that

15

happen, but I say that only because our commitment

16

is real as it can be.

17

means to this tournament.

18

recognize that and understand that our commitment is

19

heart-felt and anything that we can do, and part of

20

that was the further negotiation that we had with

21

the Administration over the last 24 hours, and the

22

recommendation that -- based on what we heard the

23

other day at the Budget and Finance Committee

24

meeting, that there was a concern over the long-term

25

nature of the agreements at what was essentially a

I have done whatever is humanly possible to
As I told you a couple of

We fully respect what Maui
And I hope you all
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1

stagnant fee of the $2,400, which is why we

2

collectively, with Lynn's office and team, initiated

3

an increase that we felt, hopefully, would be seen

4

as a sign of good faith that we wanted to make this

5

long-term agreement happen for all our concerns so

6

that we don't necessarily have to go through this

7

exercise every year or two.

8

have us do so, we will happily do it, whatever you

9

feel is right in this context, but I am hoping that

10

the long-term commitment that we feel to this event

11

and to your beautiful island and County is something

12

that we can both come to terms with today and feel

13

that we want to move forward with a commitment such

14

as this.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

16
17

Which if you choose to

Thank you for your time.
Thank you very much.

questions of Mr. Myers?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Are there any

Yes, Councilmember Tavares.

Mr. Myers, thank you for being

18

here.

19

schedule around to be here.

20

understanding that Chaminade will always be in this

21

tournament from

22

MR. MYERS:

I know that you had to really scramble your
Is it your

for the nine years?

We have a long-term

we are -- as you know,

23

we are hired by Chaminade to operate the tournament.

24

We have a long-term agreement with them.

25

it is through 2014 to be the operator and producer
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of this event.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

MR. MYERS:

Okay.

It's definitely beyond the 2012 point.

I

4

believe it's 2014, but I can double-check that for

5

you.

6
7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You folks do -- you do other

sports events?

8

MR. MYERS:

Yes, ma'am.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Not just this one.

Do you have

10

any other events that are similar where you're using

11

a venue that is not the school's venue, like a

12

public facility?

13

MR. MYERS:

Public facility, no.

We do operate -- and you

14

know in the past we have been involved in events and

15

tournaments, women's golf and women's basketball and

16

others within the State of Hawaii.

17

tour event in the Washington, D.C. area in Potomac,

18

Maryland, that is a facility that is owned by the

19

PGA tour.

20

relationship to this event in terms of how it's

21

structured with the venue itself.

22

We operate a PGA

So it's -- it's a very apples-to-oranges

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Have you ever looked into what it

23

would cost to do it at another public event

24

venue, such as University of Hawaii Stan Sheriff

25

Arena or any other place on Oahu?
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MR. MYERS:

We have over the course of time been contacted

2

by other venues within the State and outside the

3

State to see whether there was any interest on our

4

part to explore such a relationship.

5

we have expressed no interest and have said that

6

each of the times that it's been asked of us.

7

have not looked into that t and I don't know what the

8

relationship would be on a fiscal basis with any of

9

those venues that you mentioned.

10
11

So we

It's not been

something we have pursued.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

ask that question.

13

It's okay.

14

In all candor t

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So in your

nOt I don't want to

It wouldn't be a fair question.

Thank you.
Are there any other questions?

I just

15

you know t if the members don't mind t my question to

16

you would be that because of the long-standing

17

relationship that you've had in this communitYt

18

you've heard the conversation that we've had this

19

afternoon t what is your impression of let's say how

20

the County has approached this event in the past and

21

do you see that role from your perspective -- just

22

having handled this for a number of years now t do

23

you see that role shifting to something different?

24
25

MR. MYERS:

I'm not sure I understand exactly what

you're
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

In terms of the way that you've dealt with

2

the County before and with your relationship with

3

Chaminade, you're not paying fees and you always

4

felt -- it was based on the comment that you said

5

about the welcome -- you didn't say about the

6

welcome mat.

7

that -- and I'm sensing in what you're saying that

8

maybe there's not a sense of appreciation coming

9

your way for what you are trying to do and that

That's my wording.

Do you feel

10

somehow the government or the Councilor whoever,

11

you know, is shifting its emphasis now and looking

12

at you as a revenue source; do you -- are you

13

sensing that?

14

MR. MYERS:

I think that part of that is just the nature

15

of the business side of an event such as this and a

16

growing relationship with the County.

17

I look at even this exercise as part of the growth

18

of our relationship with the County.

19

relationships tend to be, it's not always pretty,

20

it's not always fun-filled, but that's sort of the

21

nature of doing something that hopefully in the long

22

run is mutually beneficial to all of us, and that's

23

what we all want out of this.

24
25

And, frankly,

You know, as

In terms of, you know, a changing nature of
the relationship, I think at the core, my hope -- my
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1

sincere hope is that at the core it will always

2

remain one of mutual respect.

3

hope that we have proved time and time again that at

4

least we have earned the right to not be looked at

5

as an outsider looking to cash in on an event here.

6

That's never been our purpose, and I don't think

7

that's the way we go about doing business.

8

not the way we go about looking at this as a true

9

partnership with the County.

I think we have -- I

That's

Frankly, that would be

10

very short sided on our part if we did, and I don't

11

think we'd be around very long because, frankly, you

12

wouldn't want us around very long.

13

But in terms of this relationship with all of

14

you folks, with the State, and with the County, you

15

know, I hope that some of this or maybe some of the

16

learning pains are just a very positive transition

17

moving forward, in which we can look toward other

18

ways of making a difference in the community and in

19

the County.

20

towards those ways of affecting that kind of change,

21

and we look to this as a partnership that hopefully

22

will continue for many years to come.

23

sure if that answered your question, but --

24
25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

We are always on our end looking

So I'm not

It does really answer my question, because

I think that, you know, from your perspective
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1

sometimes what happens is there are these growing

2

pains in any kind of relationship, and because

3

situations are changing in our own community that

4

sometimes, you know, not anything that you may have

5

done, sometimes other things from outside have

6

caused this I guess questioning, if you will, but

7

and I can only speak for myself.

8

send a message or an impression that we're not

9

welcoming people to our island, that we're not

I don't want to

10

welcoming events, that we don't want to have these

11

opportunities made available not only to let's say

12

our visitors, but to our local youth as well.

13

Because I recognize the value and I think that

14

Mr. Anderson recognizes the value because we see it

15

in the faces of the kids that participate in these

16

events, and the enthusiasm goes deep into our

17

community.
So I want to personally myself thank you for

18

19

what you're doing, but also I don't want to leave

20

any lasting impression with yourself or anyone else

21

on my part that the welcome mat has somehow been,

22

you know, set aside.

23

MR. MYERS:

I appreciate that, and that is not the
If I

24

impression at all that we're coming away with.

25

might add just one more quick thing, and then I'll
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step aside, I respect the job that all the people in

2

here have to do.

3

officials you're looking to protect your

4

constituencies and see to it that they received the

5

best possible arrangement with anything that you are

6

helping to support and footing part of the bill for

7

and all that comes along with that.

8

that.

9

it.

I certainly understand as elected

I respect the effort.

So I respect

I certainly understand

And I would only say that I firmly believe that

10

all of your constituents within this County are

11

either indirectly, if not directly, benefiting

12

greatly from this event, and I hope you see that as

13

the same for many years to come.

14
15
16
17

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

questions?

Thank you.
Any further

Councilmember Molina.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Just one question.

Thank you,

Madam Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Myers, thank you.

And, you

19

know, again, I would -- I appreciate you taking this

20

approach.

21

take an antagonistic approach, because I appreciate

22

this tournament.

23

the long term as far as marketing for the tournament

24

and I guess in your approach to the various teams,

25

has there been any discussion with possibly bringing

You know, for me, anyway, I don't want to

This is really good.
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in an international team?

2

in the recent Olympics, we've seen how the

3

international teams have grown as well.

4

been discussed maybe over the long term with this

5

tournament, adding an international team, or would

6

that be a violation of NCAA rules?

7

MR. MYERS:

Because of -- as we saw

Has that

I'm not sure about the NCAA rule part of it.

8

I could look into it.

I mean, nothing formal

9

informally we have looked at, you know,

10

possibilities for the future just to make sure that

11

we're growing the best possible tournament that we

12

can in collaboration with all of our partners here.

13

You know, one of the -- one of the strengths of this

14

event is that it is clearly perceived and positioned

15

and represented as the real kickoff to the NCAA

16

season.

17

and one that sets the tone and potentially sets the

18

tone for the entire NCAA season throughout the

19

tournament and the championship, as Councilman

20

Hokama had mentioned earlier.

Certainly the biggest kickoff out there,

21

So I would hate to rock the boat with

22

something that ain't broken, is working pretty darn

23

well, but as part of this growing relationship that

24

we're talking about, I would love to see down the

25

line where we have an ongoing dialogue of those
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1

kinds of ideas with the Council, with any of the

2

other representatives, and certainly with

3

Administrations that we already have.

4

somebody -

5

there are no bad ideas in a brainstorm, and it's

6

true.

7

frankly, or maybe around the time of the tournament

8

that we carve out some time to perhaps get together

9

face-to-face and creatively think about

you know, we always say bad

And when
you know,

And I would love to see on a regular basis,

10

possibilities for the future.

11

when you have the right minds together to hopefully

12

make it work.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

MR. MYERS:

15
16

Anything's possible

Sure.

But I appreciate the thought, and we'll

certainly explore that further.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Now, in comparison to the Great

17

Alaska Shoot Out, now, that tournament follows the

18

Maui Invitational?

19

MR. MYERS:

On the calendar, yes.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

And I guess comparatively wise, in

21

term of exposure and I guess popularity, the Maui

22

Invitational by far exceeds the I guess -- I guess

23

somewhat more receptive to the other high -- high

24

profile teams?

25

MR. MYERS:

And a big part of that, obviously, is the
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1

relationship with ESPN and the national television

2

coverage and 18 hours of live coverage/ which is a

3

selling point to all of the top programs in the

4

country from a recruiting standpoint/ from a

5

competitive nature/ you know/ as well as/ obviously/

6

with the mid majors that have a chance to compete

7

against the Kentuckys and Dukes and Indianas on a

8

neutral court/ which happens to be in paradise/

9

which is not a bad thing.

So/ I mean/ all of it

10

sort of goes into making it the success that it is/

11

but/ as I said/ we would always be open to engaging

12

in discussions about possibilities for the future.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And I guess most players

14

would prefer to be in Maui than in Alaska at that

15

time of year.

16

MR. MYERS:

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

Thank you.
Thank you.

Any further questions?

18

none.

Thank you very much.

19

rearranging your flight schedule to be here.

20

MR. MYERS:

21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

questions?

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

I really appreciate you

Thank you very much/ Chairwoman.

22

24

Seeing

Members/ are there any other

Councilmember Tavares.
Not really a question/ but

comment/ if you're taking comments at this time.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes/ I'll take comments.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Getting back to the Type 4 and the

2

Type 5 activities, I know we keep bantering around,

3

throwing those things out, Type 5 activity, for

4

everyone's information who might be watching this,

5

is an event that happens on a County property that

6

is a for-profit -- for-profit venture.

7

activity is a non-profit who charges admission.

8

Because I heard a reference to a Type 4 earlier t

9

that even if Chaminade University were the signer of

10

the lease, they would still -- they would fall under

11

a Type 4 activity.

12

in a $400 a day charge t versus the $800 a day charge

13

for a Type 5, and for 13 days that would be $5,200.

A Type 4 activity would result

Perhaps -- you know t

14

A Type 4

I've been with this

15

tournament years ago.

I was with it for six years.

16

And when it was first I think coming to Maui,

17

because of the circumstances that were mentioned

18

before t

19

backwards to help this tournament along to get it

20

going, because we could see the benefit from a

21

tournament such as this for the community, for some

22

of the non-profits that were involved from the very

23

beginning, and also for the exposure that Maui gets

24

through the coverage on ESPN or whatever station is

25

covering it.

I think that Maui did everything t bent over
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1

I took great pride in being on the mainland

2

a couple of times during the tournament and watching

3

in a sports arena

4

or whatever -- I was watching.

5

though.

6

around me about Maui and about how wonderful this

7

was and look at the teams and all this.

8

gives me a sense of pride, gave me a sense of pride

9

too.

10

a sports place, say it's a bar
I wasn't drinking,

And great pride when people commented

I mean, it

I think that's not entirely the 100 percent

11

point that we're trying to make here today.

I think

12

that the tournament now has its own reputation.

13

is a much sought after viewing thing.

14

arrange their schedules so they can watch the

15

tournament.

16

watch it.

17

What I think is bothering me and bothering maybe

18

some others is the fact that while we are all in

19

this enjoyment of the success of the tournament, it

20

does appear that on the Park fee end we're getting

21

short-changed.

It

People

People have taken vacation so they can
So it has become very, very successful.

I mean, that's it.

At the present agreement at $2,400 a year for

22

23

the first year, that comes to $185 a day.

Okay, in

24

2012 at 3[200 would be the charge, that's $246 a

25

day.

Now, it just seems that while other places
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1

might want it, want the tournament and say, you

2

know, come.

3

we can.

4

co-sponsoring this activity because the reason to

5

co sponsor too is to help people get it going and

6

become self sufficient, as we have done with other

7

events.

You all come free.

We'll do everything

Actually, I wanted the County to get out of

8

The thing that I am going to be a big

9

stickler about is that we treat this tournament and

10

other tournaments that are put on like the Hula Bowl

11

the same way.

12

oranges, not when it comes to parks facilities.

13

You're taking a park facility and you're using it at

14

a time when no one else can use it.

15

that venue out of public participation.

16

events, the Hula Bowl and this event, both of them

17

bring a lot of exposure for Maui, not bringing

18

people to Maui for the tournament itself or for the

19

football game itself.

20

exposure that Maui gets on television so people

21

think about Maui all year round, not just when the

22

day of the -- or the day of the event.

23

I don't think it's apples and

You're taking
Both of the

What I'm talking about is the

But I would like us to see consistent -- be

24

consistent in how we treat these types of

25

tournaments.

And I don't see that treatment
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1

happening here between the two, you know, big events

2

that we have.

3

preference -- I mean we show preferential treatment

4

for one and not the other, you know, to me, it's

5

like we're not setting a good case.

And if we do -- if we show some other

The reason why the contracts -- or the reason

6
7

why we're going to license agreements is because we

8

cannot determine the 10 percent.

9

And that's the only reason it goes to a license.

10

we were to enforce this 10 percent of the gross,

11

whichever is higher, 10 percent of the gross is

12

going to be higher because it includes everything.

13

How do you measure that everything?

14

can't.

15

headache.

16

about arranging for these type of events is to go to

17

a license agreement with a set amount rental fee,

18

and that's what we're talking about, and that's why

19

we have this before us today.

That's the reason.

We don't.

If

We

Or it's going to be a big -- you know, a big
So the easier more efficient way to go

20

I would ask, Madam Chair, that at the very

21

least for -- for this year that the opener or the

22

starting amount for the rental would be based on a

23

Type 4, which would be the $5,200, at the very

24

least.

25

10,400, you know, maybe that's going to cut into

Now, if we went up to what it should be at
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Chaminade University's profit or cut from this

2

event t but that also kind of gripes me a little bitt

3

because it ain't Chaminade University that's

4

preparing the gym or running around getting stuff.

5

It's our Department that's doing that.

6

their athletic program off of these revenues t which

7

they sorely need.
All the schools sorely need revenues.

8
9

They run

I

meant there was just an article in the paper a

10

couple of days ago about the MIL, Maui

11

Interscholastic League, and how much it's costing

12

and how many things they can't do because they don't

13

have enough money raised through their football

14

program to support the other sports in the schools.

15

And these are our youth we're talking about t JV

16

level t varsity level.

17

count is.

18

sports.

19

And I don't know what the

When I left Maui High School t we had 21
I'm sure it's up to like 30 by now.

But we want to encourage these kinds of

20

activities, and yet these are the folks that are

21

struggling to make -- to make their programs work.

22

So I just feel that t you know, we have to keep all

23

of these things in mind as we're looking at what

24

happens to these various events that are being

25

hosted on this island.

Thank you.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

Are there any other questions?

Any

2

comments on the part of Economic Development or

3

Parks?

4

about the suggestion that Councilmember Tavares

5

made?

6

Ms. Araki-Regan, do you have any comments

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

I think Councilmember Tavares made good

7

points, and, you know, I

- I realize what you're

8

saying.

9

would be in agreement to that.

It's just a matter of seeing if Kemper

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Madam Chair.

Yes.
Yet another point I forgot to

13

make.

You know on the Hula Bowl's what they owe us,

14

the 11,000, I don't know if that 11,000 was for last

15

year's game?

16

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

2004.

MS. ARAKI - REGAN:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

So at $2 a ticket that means they

only sold 500 tickets?

22

24

Was that the total

that they owed us?

19

21

2004's game.

Yes.
Only 5,000 tickets, I'm sorry.

5,000 tickets.
MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We have to do something else about

that one too.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Anyway, would -- Mr. Myers, would you care

4

to comment on the amount that was suggested by

5

Councilmember Tavares?

6

MR. MYERS:

Madam Chairwoman and Members of the Council,

7

I'm not sure that this is the appropriate venue to

8

re enter a negotiation over something that has been

9

talked about for close to 14 months now between

10

members of the Administration and Parks Department

11

and KemperSports.

12
13

14
15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And I respect that.

So your answer would

be that you're not really comfortable with -MR. MYERS:

I'm not ready to comment on that, and I don't

think it's appropriate to at this point.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

All right, fine.

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I respect that.

And, Madam Chair, I respect that

18

also, because we've got -- we have this before us

19

now not because of them.

20

to do with this timing.

21

tournament is going to be upon us in a few days, the

22

way time flies around here.

23

want to look at saying, okay, we spent all this time

24

negotiating this year's one, then let's do it for

25

this year, but have the opener for next year and

Okay.

They have nothing

And I understand the

So, you know, if we
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1

that we really get into a discussion about what

2

really is going to be I guess a sharing more than

3

what this base rate is.
Now, we can do the nine -- I have no problem

4
5

with this nine-year license agreement.

6

don't.

7

this event.

8

a little more beneficial or -- you know, we're

9

waiving a lot of things in this fee.

I really

I think we've had a good relationship with
I'd just like to see it be a little

We're waiving

10

the 10 percent.

11

that's a lot of stuff that's getting waived through

12

this license agreement, and I think, you know, they

13

probably worked on it -- I'm sure they've worked on

14

it very, very hard over 14 months, and it really

15

isn't fair for them to say you got to go back to the

16

table now and renegotiate this and your

17

tournament's, you know, in a few weeks.

18

think that's fair.

19

We're also waiving 10 days.

I don't

So, you know, I just throw that out for a

20

food for thought.

21

one year at the rate that it is stated in the

22

license agreement.

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

24

MR. MYERS:

25

So

You know, I could support it for

And would you also care to comment?

Madam Chairwoman, Members of the Council,

would it be appropriate to request a five-minute
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break so we could converse with Administration on

2

this and then I will respond to you accordingly?

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

4

MR. MYERS:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Certainly.

Would that be acceptable?
Certainly.

And we will take a ten-minute

6

recess subject to the call of the Chair.

7

(Gavel) .
2:42 p.m.

8

RECESS:

9

RECONVENE:

10

Thank you.

2: 54 p.m.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

(Gavel)

The Parks and Agriculture

11

Committee will please reconvene.

12

Members, for allowing that short recess.

13

allow some comment, you know, to be made at this

14

point by Mike Myers.

15

MR. MYERS:

Thank you,
I would

Thank you, Madam Chairwoman, Members of the

16

Council.

We feel in looking at this in this very

17

short window of time that it doesn't really make

18

sense for any of us in this room to -- to try to

19

renegotiate something that has taken considerable

20

time and effort on everyone's part to get to with

21

the proposal that's before you.

22

the proposal before you is unacceptable for whatever

23

reasons are being discussed here today, then I would

24

suggest that we agree to the one-year term at the

25

proposed rate, since we are at this point in the

In that light, if
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1

11th hour, as Councilwoman Tavares already

2

explained, and then I guess we will have to come to

3

the table in whatever appropriate participatory

4

forum you layout for us in the future.

5

I hope

- I certainly hope that this is not a

6

great step backwards in terms of the progress that

7

we felt we had made collaboratively over the last 14

8

months in getting to this point with a proposal and

9

a recommendation that we hoped made sense for all

10

concerned, and even then came back to you by

11

initiating an increase on that per year to say that

12

we hear there are concerns about the longevity of

13

this, at least that's what I was hearing the other

14

day, and I think we've done everything we can at

15

this point to make this work.

16

So, you know, without further comment, I

17

would say the suggestion of the one-year agreement

18

for this probably makes the most sense at this point

19

at the $2,400 fee, and then at whatever time is

20

appropriate following the November event we come

21

together with the appropriate parties and hopefully

22

take less than the 14 months it took this time to

23

get to something that is mutually agreeable for all

24

concerned.

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Mr. Myers.
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further questions?

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

4

No.

Okay, thank you.

Thank you very much for

your comments.

5

MR. MYERS:

Thank you.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

It's this Chair's suggestion too that,

7

particularly where Mr. Hokama has budget experience

8

or Councilmember Tavares, who has raised some of the

9

issues, that perhaps it might be helpful if there's

10

any willingness to work with the Administration on

11

this issue.

12

we're doing, however, is not cementing a

13

relationship over a long period of time.

14

you have said the nine years is not your problem

15

with the license agreement, and so I would hate that

16

with this short term agreement that we're

17

contemplating entering into, to have this event go

18

elsewhere in the meantime or to feel that we're not

19

sincere about our efforts, but that being said, I

20

would like a comment from Ms. Araki-Regan, if you

21

have anything at this time

I'm -- I'm really concerned that what

22

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

24

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Chairman.

-- to offer.
Chair, before --

Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

-- Ms. Araki-Regan's comments, what

2

I had understood from Ms. Tavares is that the

3

nine-year term of the agreement would go forward,

4

and that just on the fee for use of the facilities

5

for the upcoming year would be at $2,400 and that

6

they would come back for the remaining of the

7

license agreement, but that the nine-year period or

8

ten-year period could go forward.

9

stated earlier and I heard other -- I've heard other

Because as I've

10

members state, that portion is not a concern, and I

11

think that can be moved forward.

12

terms of the agreement just the amount of fees for

13

the use of the facility would be part of a later

14

discussion, but not the term of the license itself.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And under the

Okay, and perhaps I misunderstood, and

16

Councilmember Tavares is shaking her head that that

17

was her intent.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah, that was my intention, was

19

to leave the nine years but just reopen the

20

negotiated amount annually, but if that's not

21

agreeable to Mr. Myers, then, you know, I don't have

22

a problem with this being for one year and then just

23

starting over.

24

CHAIR JOHNSON:

25

MR. MYERS:

Mr. Myers.

Thank you, ma'am.

My understanding -- that
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1

part is agreeable.

2

conference just now is that we couldn't do that.

3

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

4

MR. MYERS:

5

6

My understanding in our

Oh, no.

So as long as it's -- Ms. Araki-Regan, if you

want to clarify that, then I'm happy to respond.
MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

My -- my concern with that was that we

7

would still have to come

- you know, come before

8

the Council and seek approval for the amounts that

9

we would agree upon, or you would offer to pay, and,

10

you know, that's essentially -- I mean if we still

11

can't agree -- like let's say three months down the

12

road we come back again and we're not able to agree,

13

then I

14

MR. MYERS:

Would it

- I'm sorry, I didn't mean to

15

interrupt.

16

Counsel how -

17

way, where we have a time frame, an agreed to period

18

of nine years, but after the first year it is open

19

ended in terms of the dollar figure that's agreed

20

to, how does that work and what does that mean if in

21

year two we can't come to terms on an agreed figure?

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

23

MR. KIM:

Would it be appropriate to ask Corporate
if an agreement is structured that

Mr. Kim.

Madam Chair, as a practical matter, if you

24

review the Budget Ordinance as reflected in the

25

resolution, somehow the figure of $2,400 with the
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1

thousand dollar custodial deposit fee and the $25

2

key deposit was put into the Budget Ordinance.

3

don't think there's a problem with restructuring or

4

getting a Budget Ordinance amendment to reflect this

5

fee on a year-to-year basis.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

So I

So that -- that would be your

7

answer, that there does not appear to be a problem

8

restructuring that fee according to our Corporation

9

Counsel.

10
11

Is it all understood, then, Members,

that
MR. KIM:

As I understand it, just looking at this

12

resolution, that's what had occurred with in mind

13

waiving the Type 5 licensing fee or permit

14

application.

15
16
17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

So I believe that can be done.

Okay.

Thank you.

Is that agreeable,

Mr. Myers?
MR. MYERS:

Based on the description that's been explained

18

now, it would probably be prudent of me to consult

19

with our attorney before -- and believe me, I don't

20

want to delay this any more than anybody in this

21

room does, and that's not my intention, but I think

22

that

23

able to speak with them until tomorrow morning.

24

I don't want to delay the process or cause you to

25

have to reconvene if that's not the schedule of

and unfortunately at this time I wouldn't be
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events.
I'm comfortable with the nine-year

2
3

commitment.

4

clear on the legality of not having the terms

5

specified following the initial year of the

6

agreement.

7

regard to answer that part of it right now, but I

8

would happily get back to whomever you tell me to by

9

tomorrow at noon with a more thoughtful response.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I'm still -- I'm still not terribly

I don't have enough experience in that

I think, Mr. Myers, if we move this

11

forward out of this Committee, the better thing

12

would be for you to take an adequate amount of time

13

so that when it comes before the full Council, we'll

14

all have a really clear understanding of what is

15

before us and so that you would have an adequate

16

amount of time to actually address this issue with

17

your attorneys as well, and then that way at least

18

we would keep things moving forward and you would

19

have that assurance that you could, if there was

20

something different that happened, you know, at the

21

Council level, then we could address it hopefully as

22

a full Council.

23

know, just a few members here of this Committee.

24
25

MR. MYERS:

Because today we only have, you

May I ask when the next Council wide meeting

would take place at which this would be?
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

It would be referred -- it wouldn 1 t be at

2

our next Council meeting.

3

does anyone have a calendar?

4
5

6
7

8

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

It would probably be -Staff?

October 16, 15, I guess 14 --

October 1.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

On October 1st, that would be the earliest

that we could have it.
MR. MYERS:

Would there -- would there be

I hate to ask

this, but please understand my need to -- would

10

there be a way of ensuring that it would be on for

11

discussion at that meeting or is that something

12

that 1 s inappropriate to ask now?

13

apologize.

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

If so, I

We could make a point of making sure that

15

all of the documentation is sent forward so that it

16

does meet the posting requirements, and our Staff

17

will ensure that that takes place.

18

MR. MYERS:

Does it also make sense, then, at that point

19

to try to renegotiate over the next couple of weeks

20

so that we can actually have a spelled out agreement

21

by then?

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Mr. Kim, would that be something --

23

because what we 1 re passing out of Committee now is

24

one thing.

25

something slightly different.

What comes to the floor could be
Would that be a
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problem in your view?

2

MR. KIM:

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

4

MR. KIM:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Madam Chair.
Yes.

I don't believe so.
Okay.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14
15

Madam Chair.

The meeting on October 1st was

rescheduled.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

13

So that

Yes.

10

12

That should be all right.

Oh.
And it's going to be on October

5th.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

So the meeting would be October

5th.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But to make the posting deadline,

16

all the documentation would then have to be in the

17

28th, the Tuesday prior to the Tuesday meeting.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

So that would leave us -- or at

19

least them with that length of time to negotiate so

20

that we would have something to send forward at that

21

point in time.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, are we clear on that, Members?
Uh-huh.

Okay, thank you.

Is there anything

24

further, Ms. Araki-Regan or Mr. Myers?

25

anything further that you have to offer?
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3

MR. MYERS:

To be honest with you

l

I'm just not sure at

this point what we've agreed tO
CHAIR JOHNSON:

I -- well

l

but --

I

we don't even have a motion on

4

the floor yeti that's why we're actually trying to

5

get up to that point so that we

6

the Chair's recommendation -- and when we get ready

7

to make that motion

8

the record.

9
10

MR. MYERS:

All right.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

l

but it would be

dOl

it will be clearly stated for

Thank you.

Thank you.

Anything further?

At this

11

point in time I think that we're sufficiently

12

confused.

13

that we're clear about the nine years

14

want to make a commitment as a Council Committee.

15

think that the people in our community really have

16

benefited from this event

17

Administration

18

the event.

19

would entertain a motion to move the resolution

20

forward with only the first year stipulated amount

21

of the 2 / 400 recommend but would include the nine

22

years of the full term.

I really don't think

l

I

SOl

though.

I think

that we do

I

and I think the

as well as the Council

I

does support

So at this point in time, the Chair

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I

So moved.
Second.

It's been moved and seconded.
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1

any discussion at this point in time?

2

Staff also wanted to make a point there are some I

3

guess technical -

4

structured in terms of style, and KemperSports on

5

their logo is just one title, so there were some

6

technical things.

7

Staff?

8
9

MR. RAATZ:

I know that

the way that the resolution is

Would you care to address that,

Thank you, Madam Chair.

There's just a series

of minor non-substantive stylistic changes that

10

Staff would be requested to work with Corp. Counsel

11

on prior to having the resolution sent forward to

12

the full Council.

13

KemperSports actually uses just one word, not two

14

words, as it's currently listed in the resolution

15

and license agreement.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

For instance, we understand that

Okay, thank you.
Point of clarification.

Yes.
Because we're acting on the

20

resolution and the license is attached and referred

21

to as Exhibit I, there has to be an amendment to

22

both or either -- the -- somewhere there has to be

23

something put in there that reflects what the

24

discussion was today and what I think the motion

25

is -- is about, and I guess it's on that page 4.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

So to restate the motion, it would

2

actually include the resolution and the accompanying

3

license agreement.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yeah.

And making the necessary changes, you

6

know, that they be made prior to sending this

7

forward.

8
9

10
11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Madam Chair, is it appropriate to

amend the license -- for us to be amending the
license or is it an exhibit?
CHAIR JOHNSON:

I would have to defer to Corporation

12

Counsel, because it's really an exhibit that we're

13

addressing --

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

16

- and not really the license agreement,

even though that is what the exhibit is.
Mr. Kim, could you address that.

17

18

Right, right.

MR. KIM:

Madam Chair, that was an initial question of

19

mine with respect to this handout from

20

Ms. Araki-Regan and this proposed amendment to the

21

agreement.

22

the exhibit

23

resolution as is.

24

from the Committee, and we will go forward and work

25

with KemperSports to hammer out something more

At this time I believe you can pass out
not the exhibit, but the original
This would be mere communication
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acceptable.

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

3

MR. KIM:

4

Okay.

6

MR. KIM:

9

or

would be, was to just pass the resolution as is
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

- is that understood?

So what I understand the motion to be

5

7

So is that

Right.

- - with the exhibit attached and a

communication.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

And then at first reading,

then, we would have a revised Exhibit 1.

10

MR. KIM:

Yes, ma'am.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Is that correct?

Okay.

So I'm going to restate the motion again,

13

just for the record.

14

resolution out with technical corrections and that

15

we make no amendments at this point to the exhibit

16

that is attached to it.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

The motion is that we pass the

So moved.
Second.

So it's been, you know -- that's the way

20

that the motion would read, and it's been seconded

21

by Councilmember Molina.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Uh-huh.

All right.

Is that clear now?
Thank you.

Is there any further

24

discussion on this particular item?

25

Tavares.

Councilmember
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes, since it's open for

2

discussion, I don't know if the motion -- person who

3

made the motion wants to make comments first.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

No, I'll yield.
Thank you.

I just want to, you

6

know, make it clear to the representatives from

7

KemperSports that I don't think maybe one member had

8

a problem with the nine years on the license

9

agreement.

That's all I heard the other day.

And

10

we, I think, through today have supported -- or

11

shown that we support the nine-year license

12

agreement and that that is not the question.

13

Unfortunately, because of the time and all of

14

this, how things have happened chronologically in

15

getting it to us now, which is totally out of your

16

control as Sports Kemper, it does put you in a very

17

awkward position, and I appreciate that position.

18

think all of us here, that are here, support the

19

Maui Invitational, and, you know, I certainly do

20

personally.

21

brings a lot to Maui.

22

that work the event, that watch the event, that

23

benefit from the event, whether they be a citizen or

24

a non-profit agency or a basketball fanatic.

25

know we even have to work our schedule around the

I

I think it's a wonderful event and it
It brings a lot to the folks
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1

Maui Invitational just so certain members can make

2

sure they get to the games they want to get to,

3

but --

4

So please don't take any of what's gone on in

5

discussion today as the fact that we don't support

6

the event.

7

continue to support it.

8

to see is something a little

9

than what has been presented to us, and I know there

We do -- I think we do and we want to
I believe that what I want
a little different

10

were some attempts made, you know, in the last 24

11

hours to try to address that, and being on that rush

12

part is not good, and that's why I suggested that we

13

keep the -

14

negotiations in a more timely manner happen after

15

that so everybody can sit down with cool heads and

16

have, you know, not the pressure of we've got to do

17

this in the next 12 hours or we're out or something

18

like that.

19

as it is now, at the 2,400, and that

So I just wanted to make that point clear.

20

The other point I want to make is that we as the

21

county of Maui need to be consistent in how we

22

handle these types of license agreements.

23

can't send this kind of message out there in the

24

public that, you know, if you got ins with the

25

Council, you're going to get a really good deal on
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1

your license agreement and if you don't, you better

2

start worrying.

3

of stuff.

4

that the County wants to do, what we're going to

5

look at, the criteria for which we're going to look

6

at co-sponsoring activities, not co-sponsoring

7

activities, license agreement, straight fees,

8

whatever it may be.

9

You know, we don't need that kind

We should be very clear about what it is

And, Madam Chair, if we have to amend our

10

ordinance regarding the fee schedule, we really

11

should look at that.

12

the problem has stemmed a lot from is from our fee

13

schedule.

14

of the conversation, and I appreciate the -- Mike

15

Mike Myers and Briana Wells, I appreciate your

16

hanging in there with us and trying to understand

17

what's going on here, and I really did want to offer

18

that as a discussion at this point.

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Because I think that's where

So I want to thank you for indulging some

Thank you.

And, Mr. Myers, I'm going to ask for

20

permission from the body to allow you to speak.

21

there any objection to him just having

22
23

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Madam Chair, I think he doesn't

understand where we are right now.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

I know, we're in the decision-making

phase, so ...
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1

MR. MYERS:

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

3

Thank you for your comments.
Perhaps afterwards, you know, then you can

visit with us.

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, thanks.

Thank you.

Are there any further

6

comments?

I would like to also include -- I believe

7

we need to include the filing of this item.

8

also correct?

9

filing --

Okay, so this motion does include the

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

12

Is that

Understood.

-- as well.

It's understood, I know we

always take that for granted.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I know.

If there's nothing further, I would really

15

like to thank all of you for going through this, and

16

I would like to really thank the people that came

17

here in support of this event, and the Parks

18

Department too, because they are really the partners

19

and they've worked very hard to also I think

20

showcase this event.

21

really make this a success.

22

sometimes the Administration, it seems like a

23

thankless job, Ms. Araki-Regan, but it's through

24

your efforts that this actually is coming forward

25

and it's

They've done their part to
And I know that

- it wasn't addressed previously, so I

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

PA 9/16/04

69

1

think sometimes it's really good if we can just sit

2

down and communicate and move these issues forward.

3

Because rather than let there be this big question

4

mark hanging in the future,

5

least say what we think and then move forward from

6

that point in time.

7

given an opportunity to say what they think.

favor of the motion, please signify by saying "aye."

10

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

12

carries.

13

14
15

And at least everyone's been

So without anything further, all those in

8
9

it's better that we at

And the Chair votes aye, so the motion

VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Molina, Pontanilla,
Tavares, and Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
None.
Vice-Chair Carroll.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

16
MOTION CARRIED.
17

ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of revised
resolution and FILING or communication
as it relates to the resolution.

18

19
20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And just for the record, Councilmember

21

Carroll did have to leave earlier.

22

appointment.

23

He had an

All right, thank you very much for your

24

indulgence.

25

agenda --

The next item and the final item on our
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1

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Oh, yes, if we could have about a

3

five-minute break.

4

see it's -- 3:21.

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

7

RECESS:

8

RECONVENE:

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

10

Break.

So we'll come back at

let's

3: 21.

Short recess.

(Gavel) .

3:16 p.m.
3: 21 p.m.

(Gavel).

The Parks and Agriculture

Committee meeting will please reconvene.

11

ITEM NO.2:

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

TREE PRESERVATION

On our next agenda item we have PA-2,

13

which is -- the subject matter is tree preservation,

14

and the Committee is in receipt of the following

15

County Communication No. 04-220 from Council

16

Vice Chair Robert Carroll transmitting a draft bill

17

entitled "A Bill for an Ordinance Adding a New

18

Chapter 12.26, Maui County Code, Pertaining to Tree

19

Preservation," and we also have correspondence dated

20

September 10th, 2004 from myself transmitting the

21

following.

22

an Ordinance Relating to the Use of Fines for

23

Violations of Chapter 12.24A, Maui County Code,

24

Pertaining to Landscape Planning and

25

Beautification," and as the B, under number 2, we

It's a draft bill entitled "A Bill for
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also have a draft resolution entitled "Urging the

2

Administration to Utilize Funds from the Highway

3

Beautification Fund for the Purpose of Maintaining

4

Street Trees."
So those are the items that are in your

5
6

binder.

And we have patiently waiting with us a

7

testifier.

8

testimony on PA-2, and this is from Mr. Ernest H.

9

Rezents.

So without further ado, we will take

So, Ernest, if you could corne forward, and

10

our second and final testifier signed up is Rob

11

Parsons.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

12
13

MR. REZENTS:

Thank you, Madam Chairman and friends of the

14

County Council.

15

hope trees are not going to be as abrasive as

16

basketball.

17

be so positive, because trees are good.

18

behalf of Maui County's ability to plant and

19

maintain trees and remove hazardous trees, and this

20

involves the Highway Beautification Funds.

21

My name is Ernest Rezents, and I

I think it's refreshing to corne up and
I'm here on

Most people who visit Honolulu are amazed at

22

the beautiful trees planted downtown along the Ala

23

Moana Boulevard and in Waikiki and within outlying

24

communities.

25

trees every year for a good number of years.

Honolulu has been planting 2,000 plus
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1

City and County of Honolulu plants more trees than

2

are removed.

3

streets.

4

trees.

5

by developers.

They plant them within Parks and along

They provide water and care to grow these
These trees are in addition to those planted

Maui County, the public sector that is, has

6
7

planted very few trees.

Most of the new trees come

8

from developers putting in a subdivision or parking

9

lot.

Others come from private groups planting trees

10

along highways and within parks.

11

Kaahumanu Highway, a State highway, and Hana

12

Highway, these were private groups that did it, not

13

Maui County, although Maui County did participate in

14

some support.

15

And I allude to

Now, we also require in Maui County the

16

subdivisions have street trees and ask their

17

community associations to maintain the street trees.

18

Now, homeowners have a hard time making house

19

payments.

20

of funds and cannot adequately take care of publicly

21

owned trees.

Maui County needs to provide care for

22

these trees.

They belong to the public.

23

Their associations, therefore, are short

Now r trees, just to list a few attributes,

24

lower the temperature of hard surfaces.

25

increase property value, and this is where you get
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1

your property tax from.

They decrease neighborhood

2

crime.

So that also increases the

3

value of a community.

4

desirable for families to move in

5

water runoff into the drainage system of a

6

community

This is proven.

and they decrease

l

plus many other attributes.

I

Now

7

They make communities more

l

Kahului

8

need more trees.

9

are very positive.

parts of Kihei

I

l

and Lahaina

These are very hot areas.
Now

l

the care of trees

l

Trees
when we

10

obtained the position of County Arborist, I think

11

Charmaine Tavares was Director of Parks at the timel

12

the Maui County Arborist Committee

13

Charmaine

14

position and we got that position and we're very

15

grateful for it.

16

we had a backlog of hazardous trees in Maui CountYI

17

and within parks and along streets.
l

Now

l

when that arborist was hired

his pruning and tree removal budget is

19

roughly about $48 / 000 a year

20

percent sure of those figures

21

year.

22

Beautification Fundi and I think he is competing

23

with the Community Workday for these funds and he's

24

getting a very small portion of the total package.

25

The fund has gotten much bigger

Now

I

worked very hard for the arborist

I

Now

18

if you remember

I

l

and I'm not 100

l

I

but about $40 000 a
1

he gets these monies from the Highway

but his allocation

l
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1

has remained rather static.

2

hazardous trees are being removed incrementally, and

3

I do not think that project is finished.

4

ongoing.

5

understand that the demand is infinite and the means

6

finite.

7

progress.

8
9

Now, Olinda and Piiholo

It's still

It's very slow, not enough money.

And I

I understand that, but we need to make more

Now, Haiku Road, close to Toma Garage, a much
traveled stretch, had an enormous eucalyptus tree

10

fall April of this year.

11

have been about two feet in diameter.

12

enormous.

13

night when there was no traffic.

14

about three dead eucalyptus trees standing and many

15

others along that same stretch that have never had

16

dead and hazardous limbs removed.

17

Arborist told me he has no funds to remove the dead

18

trees or do any pruning.

19

He needs funds to plant and prune trees and to

20

remove hazardous trees before they cause accidents

21

and personal injury.

22

expensive.

23

The tree's diameter must
It was

Luckily the tree fell at about 12:30 at
There's still

The County

His budget is too small.

Lawsuits are expensive, very

Now, the resolution you are considering asks

24

that more monies or the Administration urges --

25

you're urging the Administration to get funds from
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the Highway Beautification budget to provide tree

2

beautification for Maui County.

3

but the amount is inadequate.

4

something needed to say we need to have 40 percent

5

of this package go to highway beautification, not

6

removing abandoned vehicles.

7

beautification, but the State law differentiates

8

between highway beautification and abandoned

9

vehicles.

10

This is happening,
So I think there's

That is

There's two separate items, if I read the

State law part correctly.
So we need to put more teeth and have more of

11

12

those monies go to planting of trees, caring for

13

trees, and removing hazardous trees in Maui County.

14

That is absolutely necessary.

15

interest -- and I think the Council should consider

16

is a line item in the budget ongoing with a dollar

17

figure, and I'm not sure how many hundreds of

18

thousands of dollars are needed each year, but

19

something is needed that you don't have to go

20

begging Highway Beautification for some monies to do

21

something, but you can plan your budget, plan your

22

work, and do your work.

23

have more money to take care of these very valuable

24

assets.

25

My long-term

Because you just got to

In fact, these trees make Maui County so
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1

desirable.

2

contributed towards these tournaments that you spoke

3

about in the earlier issue.

4

beautiful

5

able to get some teeth

6

urge Administration is too soft.

7

percentage, a figure with some teeth in it.

8

is very nice.

9

you very much for your support.

10

I

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I've heard about how Maui has

and trees are good.

Thank you

questions?

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

14

said.

So I hope you're

and I think your wording of

I

It should be a
Urging

Maybe that's a first approach.

11

13

WeIll trees make Maui

l

Ernest.

Thank

Are there any

Yes, Councilmember Tavares.
Yes

that's very nice what you

l

We urge first because we control the budget.

MR. REZENTS:

WeIll when the budget comes around

I

please

15

consider a line item with a certain dollar figure

16

for tree planting

17

very much.

l

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

21
22
23

carel and removal.

Thank you.

Thank you

Thank you very much.
I got.

Councilmember Pontanilla

l

you had a

question of Ernie?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Yeah

l

Mr. Rezents

l

regarding

your comments about $40 1 000 for --

24

MR. REZENTS:

40 percent.

25

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

Oh

l

40 percent.

When I was
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1

with the phone company, you know, we spent about a

2

million dollars doing tree trimming, tree pruning,

3

and it is expensive.

4

MR. REZENTS:

It is.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

MR. REZENTS:

Very expensive.

You know, I myself spend at least a thousand

7

dollars a year to have my trees pruned, and these

8

are only like maybe three or four trees at the most.

9

40,000 is a drop in the bucket.

10

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

11

MR. REZENTS:

I agree.

So you drive along the highways and you see

12

all this hazardous dead branches, I cringe.

13

glad I'm not the owner.

14

thank you very much.

15

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Maui County is.

I'm

Anyhow,

Thank you very much, and I think that, you

16

know, initially what he had spoken about was that

17

40,000 was in the budget and then it was 40 percent

18

that he was urging out of the Highway Beautification

19

Fund that we include.

20
21
22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you very much, Ernie.

And our

last testifier who signed up is Mr. Rob Parsons.
MR. PARSONS:

Good afternoon, Chair Johnson, Members.

23

Thank you for the opportunity to speak on this

24

agenda item.

25

Mayor for environmental concerns.

I'm Rob Parsons, Assistant to the
I'm not asked by
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1

the Administration to be here and speak here, so my

2

comments are as an individual.

3

because Mr. Rezents spoke Tuesday night in Kula

4

before the Mayor's budget hearing and urged Members

5

of the Administration to include this in their

6

budget package.

7

comments.

8

resolution.

9

but I certainly support the language, the whereas

And I'm here largely

And I largely agreed with his

I think this is a beautifully worded
I don't know who the author of it is,

10

trees are a vital and nurturing force benefiting our

11

environment, and, you know, it says whereas trees

12

are essential to the beauty of landscapes, view

13

corridors, open space, and provide an important

14

social, cultural, economic, and environmental

15

resource.

16

know that.

17

different sort of way than we look at other things

18

that appear as budget items.

19

I mean, it's all -- it's all true, and we
And we

we look at trees in a

Anyway, I have been urged over the past year

20

and a half by Community Workday and Outdoor Circle

21

and the Arborist Committee to investigate exactly

22

what you appear to be looking at today, and that is

23

the exact disbursal of these funds, how much is

24

really going to tree trimming, how much of it goes

25

to animal removal off our highways as a component of
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1

the Beautification Fund, and is anything left for

2

tree planting?

3

obligate ourselves down the road years later to

4

trimming, yet we've got to remember to plant trees

5

as well and not have that be the left over part of

6

this whole budget after we pick up dead animals and

7

dead branches and dead cars.
So because the funding source is tied

8

9

And we know when we plant trees we

together here, I'm just going to ask that as you

10

address this agenda item today and perhaps in

11

meetings to come, that you ask for all the

12

information.

13

urge the Administration to be forthcoming with the

14

figures that you're going to need as decision makers

15

to see how things are budgeted so that we can

16

address all the concerns in this resolution.

I would support this resolution to

17

And I appeared before Council Committee about

18

a year ago when the HSAC package was being proposed,

19

and there was a request in that as part of the

20

package that the beautification perhaps be raised to

21

$10.

22

abandoned vehicles program, and the request was an

23

extra $5 on the registration to bring it up to 10,

24

and at that time I offered my recommendation that if

25

we are to do that, that you do not obligate that the

So we know we're short of funds for the
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1

additional $5 be just for abandoned vehicles, but

2

that you allow for flexibility if we need more on

3

the tree side of it, on the real beautification.

4

I know that Deputy Finance Director Fujita is

5

here and that he provided you some initial attempts

6

from Department of Motor vehicles to look at what

7

their revenues and expenditures are for that

8

program, and I would ask that you do the same for

9

the other 40 percent.

I don't know that our Budget

10

Director was asked to be here as a representative

11

today, but these are the kinds of questions that I

12

hope you will -

13

that you will ask here.

And, you know, it's

to me it's about

14

leaving a legacy.

Picking up cars from our highways

15

is not a legacy.

16

something we're obligated to do.

17

about a legacy, and I certainly remember places that

18

I've traveled to that have made the effort, you

19

know, the tree tunnel on Kauai on the way to Koloa,

20

even on our own island there are places where in the

21

past we've planted the monkeypod trees around old

22

Puunene Post Office and all that.

23

neared the end of their life and been lost, and some

24

of them were lost in the highway reconfiguration.

25

But, you know, I think we're -- I think that your

It's something that we have to do,
Planting trees is

Many of them have
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1

Committee is doing a noble thing here to ask for the

2

information that will allow you to really address

3

planting trees, taking care of our trees.
So thank you for the opportunity to address

4
5

you.
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

6

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Mr. Parsons.
No, seeing none.

Any

8

questions?

Is there anyone in the

9

audience who would wish to testify on anything

10

remaining?

11

will close public testimony at this time on all

12

matters.

Seeing no one coming forward, the Chair

13

We have with us Mr. Francis Miyazono also,

14

who is well familiar with the tree trimming, and,

15

Mr. Correa, would you prefer that Mr. Miyazono

16

address the issue and at least just give his

17

perspective on the matters that are before us or

18

would you like to comment?

19

MR. CORREA:

I'll have Mr. Miyazono comment.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

21

MR. MIYAZONO:

Okay.

Mr. Miyazono, if you will.

Francis Miyazono, Park Maintenance

22

Superintendent.

As far

when I started as the

23

beautification manager, I can remember getting funds

24

from the beautification funds, which was about

25

$40,000, as Mr. Rezents alluded to, but in recent
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1

years maybe the -

2

till now we haven't gotten any monies from the

3

Beautification Fund/ until recently.

4

Mr. Correa came to my office and said that the

5

Beautification Fund was going to fund a $10/000

6

requisition and a $30/000 requisition/ but up until

7

last week, as far as I can recall/ I can't even

8

remember when the last time we got funds for the

9

tree trimming for the street tree trimming program.

10

maybe six/ seven/ eight years up

Last week

our Arborist/ David Sakoda/ and --

The

11

every week he gets calls from residents of the Maui

12

County expressing their concern about their trees/

13

the County trees.

So/ you know/ it's every week on

14

a constant basis.

And I've really been in the same

15

office as he was previously.

16

we've been getting a lot of calls/ and one concern

17

of his was Piiholo Road and Olinda Road/ like

18

Mr. Rezents also alluded to.

19

eucalyptus trees.

20

maybe 100 years ago/ and just to trim one tree it

21

will cost/ you know/ a few thousand dollars.

22

you know

23

street trees/ so that's a big concern of our

24

Department.

25

I know that/ you know/

Those trees are

Those are humongous trees planted

So/

- and we don't have really funds for

We've been using operational funds to trim
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1

only the trees that are the most hazardous.

In

2

fact, we don't have a street tree pruning program.

3

When I talked to David Sakoda, he mentioned that it

4

would cost about $300,000 a year to maintain the

5

street trees in a proper manner, but of course, as

6

you know, we don't have those monies.

7

going, you know, day to day, month to month, and

8

trying to do our best with our operating budget that

9

we have each year, and it will be nice to have a

So we're

10

line item on this tree trimming, because we never

11

really got a line item for street tree trimming.

12

that's

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes, Councilmember Tavares, you had a

14

question?

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

MR. MIYAZONO:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Exactly.
So hopefully the Parks Department

will propose it in their budget.

20

CHAIR JOHNSON:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

23

It would be nice to see a line

item.

17

19

So

And --

Yes.

Mr. Correa.
Sometimes line items have a way of

disappearing also.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Madam Chair, could I ask --

Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

if he has any comments about

2

the draft ordinance?

3

today?

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

Yes, that's what we're considering.
So we have the ordinance and the

resolution, two things, right?

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

8

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

9

Isn't that up for discussion

Yes, we have two things.

Chapter 12.26?

So you had any comments about the
That's the tree preservation

10

proposed ordinance to be added to the -- to our

11

County Code.

12

MR. CORREA:

Madam Chair, can I have a five-minute recess?

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes, you can have a recess, but before we

14

do that, I wanted to -- maybe this will help you so

15

that you won't have to have a recess.

16

Carroll was the introducer --

17

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Councilmember

Oh, okay.

-- basically of this bill, and

19

unfortunately, due to a previous commitment, he

20

could not be here.

21

incorporation of the suggestions that he had made,

22

there were other members of his team who helped to

23

put this together over a period of time.

24

Mr. Rezents was one of them.

25

difficulties that was explained is that the

So with regard to the

I know

One of the
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1

individuals who are members of that team didn't have

2

enough advanced notification to be here today, so it

3

was my intent with Mr. Carroll's absence, with the

4

short number of members, that with regard to that

5

particular issue more than likely I would be

6

deferring that, because these other people did want

7

to participate in that discussion.

8
9

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh, actually, we have three items,

right?
CHAIR JOHNSON:

We do have three.

We have

- Item No. I,

11

you know/ which is the first one, which is the

12

draft -- Bob's bill, that is the one that I'm

13

suggesting that at this point in time, that draft

14

ordinance, that we just simply defer --

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

17

Oh, okay.

- on that item at this point.

Is there

any objection to part I?

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I retract my question.

All right.

And does that help you retract

20

your comment, Mr. Correa?

He's shaking his head

21

yes, so, all right.

22

something that actually as a result of some of

23

the -- our last meeting and also as a result of some

24

feedback that we did receive, that we wanted to have

25

staff go over.

As regarding number 2, that was

And would it be helpful at this time

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

524-2090

PA 9/16/04

86

1

to the remaining members of the Committee, that we

2

just have Staff do a brief overview of the

3

ordinance?

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We could do that, unless the --

5

unless you feel that you want to have this

6

discussion together with the other one, even though

7

they're not really related, or kind of related.

8
9

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Well, at this point in time I'll leave it

up to you as members, but I would at least like to
just have an overview -

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

- of what's been presented.

And if we

13

believe that we could act in that regard, that's

14

fine.

15
16
17

David, could you just go through briefly what
has been proposed.
MR. RAATZ:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

The bill that was

18

transmitted on September lOth is actually designed

19

to take a portion of Councilmember Carroll's bill

20

and put it into kind of a piecemeal bill here as we

21

move forward, and as the members can see, there's

22

actually just one phrase that's being added into the

23

County Code in this bill.

24

out, there's a very simple purpose of the

25

legislation, and that is to provide the fees

And as the agenda points
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1

excuse me, fines arising from violations of Chapter

2

12.24A shall be deposited into the Landscape

3

Planning and Beautification Fund.

4

And that was essentially, again, one element

5

that was included in Councilmember Carroll's bill

6

and has been moved into another bill so that issue

7

can be considered and possibly enacted on its own,

8

and then later on the members can consider other

9

elements of Councilmember Carroll's bill.

10

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

11

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Is that

Okay.

Thank you.

- and basically it was because of

12

the discussion we had last time, and also by

13

conversing with Councilmember Carroll we felt that

14

rather than trigger everything -- because that was

15

creating a whole new section, that on the things

16

that were doable, we would try to move it and

17

incorporate it in the existing legislation.

18

was one thing that we felt at least in conversation,

19

and the sense that we got from our last meeting that

20

that was something that was doable.

21

So that

And on the second -- you know, which would be

22

part B, it's the draft resolution urging the

23

Administration to utilize funds.

24

that part of it, if you want to have more in depth

25

discussion, because of the fact that other members

That again
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1

who sat in on this Committee -- not my Committee,

2

but Mr. Carroll -- Councilmember Carroll's Committee

3

that helped come up with this original legislation,

4

I believe that they would have some input and they

5

would like to perhaps give us their mana'o on that.
I'll leave it up to the remaining members.

6
7

If you feel we should defer everything, that is

8

fine.

9

one part forward, that's fine too.

If you feel that we should at least move the
And I see

10

Councilmember Tavares making -- making head

11

movements that, yes, something as simple as this we

12

should be able to move forward.

13

Tavares.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So, Councilmember

Yes, I'll take your recommendation

15

on the proposed bill for an ordinance that Mr. Raatz

16

just described for us.

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes, and if there's nothing further on

18

that section of the recommendation, are you doing

19

both Section A and B or just --

20
21
22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Well, I thought they were two

separate things, so I was going to do it separately.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, that's my intent is to do it

23

separately.

My recommendation, then, at this point

24

would be to move forward the draft bill entitled "A

25

Bill for an Ordinance Relating to the Use of Fines
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1

for Violations of Chapter 12.24, Maui County Code,

2

Pertaining to Landscape Planning and

3

Beautification.

It

4

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

So moved.

5

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Second.

So it's been moved by Councilmember

7

Tavares and seconded by Councilmember Pontanilla to

8

move this section of the ordinance forward.

9

this is just so that the fees or the fines can be

10

moved into that particular fund, which is the

11

Beautification Fund.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

And

Do you have any --

No.

discussion on this?

All right, without

14

further ado, I will then call for the vote.

15

those in favor, please signify by saying "aye."

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

17

CHAIR JOHNSON:

18

19
20
21

24
25

So the measure

does move forward in that regard.
VOTE: AYES:
NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

22
23

And the Chair votes aye.

All

Councilmembers Pontanilla, Tavares, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Molina and Vice-Chair
Carroll.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Recommending FIRST READING of bill.

Do we need a separate motion or should we
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1

keep this open, Staff, in regard to the filing of

2

the issue?

3

as well.

4

MR. RAATZ:

Because we have Item B underneath this

Thank you, Madam Chair.

There's actually

5

nothing really to be filed at this point, if you

6

want to still keep this matter pending.

7
8
9

10
11
12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

So, therefore, there is no need to

file anything.
Councilmember Tavares, did you have anything
that we wanted to do on B?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Did you want me to make a motion

for the next one.

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That's on the resolution?

That's on the resolution, yes.
I'll move for the adoption of the

15

resolution "Urging the Administration to Utilize

16

Funds from the Highway Beautification Fund for the

17

Purpose of Maintaining Street Trees."

18

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Second.

So it's been moved by Councilmember

20

Tavares, second by Councilmember Pontanilla to move

21

the resolution forward.

22

on this item?

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

CHAIR JOHNSON:

25

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And is there any discussion

Yeah.

Yes.
Just a little bit.
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should give credit where credit is due.

I want to

2

thank Shelly for writing this resolution, since it

3

was already -- a compliment had already been stated

4

about it.

5

to us in Maui County, that we have trees, and you

6

just can't plant them and pat yourself on the back

7

for planting a tree.

8

know.

9

child, but that's not the easy part, but you just

It says what it is, and what is important

That's the easy part, you

I was going to say it was like having a

10

can't have the child.

11

feed them and take care of them and maintain, and

12

some children are more high maintenance than others,

13

just as some trees are more high maintenance than

14

others.

15

You have to nurture them and

But anyway, I think that because we have had

16

such a challenge in our County dealing with the

17

purposes of the Highway Beautification Fund and the

18

challenges facing us with the derelict vehicles that

19

too often it's too easy to look at, oh, let's get

20

rid of the eye-sores and not think about the future,

21

just think about the maintenance part, rather than

22

as one of our testifiers, Rob had said, we're

23

supposed to be creating the legacy.

24
25

I have been -

you know, in travels

throughout the mainland I have come to different
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1

areas where they are Tree Cities -- Tree Cities

2

U.S.A., and we are a Tree City U.S.A., by the way,

3

but we had -- I think in Tulsa where my aunt lives,

4

they have this huge program, it's called Up With

5

Trees, and they have this huge planting program.

6

And now, over the years as I've gone back, I've seen

7

the benefits of how they've beautified their

8

freeways and some of the uglier parts of that area

9

in the country with the trees.

And they are cared

10

for very nicely, so I'm sure they have the budget to

11

do that.

12

We do need to encourage and urge our

13

Administration to take a real serious look at

14

putting aside funds and not just say, oh, it's in

15

the Parks Department budget to do it, but it should

16

be line -- a line item in their program, you know,

17

even though the budget's going to come as one, but

18

it should be part of their program,

19

they're going to do and a certain amount of money

20

would be dedicated for that.

21

it comes to Council, we'll have to put the proviso

22

in, you know, and make sure that it gets taken care

23

of and not used for other things.

24
25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

that that's what

Because if not, when

I really appreciate that.

Thank you, Chair.
Councilmember

Pontanilla, did you have any comments?
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1

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

No comments.

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

3

you all.

4

because he's always been a proponent of trees.

5

the people that did participate in the -- I guess

6

all the many meetings that they had on this issue/

7

I

8

be here/ because I think that we all value trees/

9

and he struggled with this/ because the argument is

Okay, thank you.

And I just want to thank

And I want to thank Ernie too for coming,
And

- it's a shame that Councilmember Carroll can't

10

always going to come up about trees/ and there are

11

some people that don't appreciate trees the way

12

others do.

So I thank everyone.

13

Without anything further/

14

further discussion on this item?

15

COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA:

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

17

Okay.

No.

All those in favor/ please signify

by saying "aye."

18

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

20

VOTE: AYES:

21

22

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

23
24
25

I -- is there any

And the Chair votes aye.
Councilmembers Pontanilla, Tavares, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Molina and Vice-Chair
Carroll.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION:

Recommending ADOPTION of resolution.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

So if there's nothing further on the

agenda -- Staff, is there anything further today?

3

4
5

COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.
{Excused: RC and MJM}

6

7

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I really appreciate you attending, and I

8

know you have busy schedules.

9

Tavares is having a fund-raiser tonight.

10
11
12

And Councilmember
Would you

care to share with the audience?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

The fund-raiser's for the Maui

Farm --

13

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I know.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

-- Foster Care Facility, and we're

15

having like an indoor farmers market at Wailuku

16

Community Center.

17

o'clock, so you folks can corne down there and

18

support that endeavor.

19

CHAIR JOHNSON:

It starts tonight at 6:00

Appreciate it.

And I think that that's certainly -- the

20

Maui Farm certainly goes along with the country feel

21

and the promotion of living things and trees, all

22

being a part of that, so I thank you.

23

And I would also like to thank Wayne Fujita

24

and also Ed Kushi for sitting in in the meeting and

25

the participation of Corporation Counsel, our Staff,
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1

and the members of the Administration.

2

much for your input, and this meeting is adjourned.

3

(Gavel) .
ADJOURN:
3:51 p.m.

4

5
6
7

8
9

10
11

12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

22
23
24
25

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

Thanks very

PA 9/16/04

96

C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I

3
4

SS.
CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

6
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7
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8
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9
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10
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11
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12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13
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